DISCLAIMER

Electronic versions of the exhibits in these minutes may not be complete.

This information is supplied as an informational service only and should not be relied upon as an official record.

Original exhibits are on file at the Legislative Counsel Bureau Research Library in Carson City.

Contact the Library at (775) 684-6827 or library@lcb.state.nv.us.

Nevada Alliance for Retired Americans

2808 Pamela Place • Minden, Nevada 89423 (775) 267-4411 • Fax: (775) 267-3513 e-mail: nvstateara@cs.com

o man mondedades.com

March 27, 2003
Assembly Elections, Procedures and Ethics
Room 3138 – 3:45 pm
Comments by Scott Watts
AB 307

Chairman Arberry and Committee Members,

Talking points:

My name is Scott Watts and I am the President of NARA. I am here today to advise you that NARA strongly supports Assemblywoman Leslie's bill - AB 307

- > NARA represent over 5,000 retirees in the State of Nevada
- ➢ Health issues and medication and prescription drugs are the main issues that face our members. I know you have heard this many times, but it bears repeating most seniors today make difficult choices about their medication. In many cases they are choosing whether to eat or buy medication. Many take half of the doses prescribed by their doctors to save on the costs of their pills. Seniors need the Silver State Commission on Prescription Drugs.



ASSEMBLY ELECTIONS, PROCEDURES, & ETHICS DATE: 3.27-03 ROOM: 3138 EXHIBIT V
SUBMITTED BY: Scott Watts

VI of 2

AB 307

- > This is the first step towards addressing the needs of seniors and retirees in this State. We hope to participate and work closely with the Commission if this bill should pass.
- > NARA has always supported prescription programs that reduce the price of drugs for:
 - o Low income persons
 - o State employees
 - o Seniors
 - o Persons with disabilities

We will continue to support those groups in need of assistance from the State. Thank you for your attention.